
City of Cardiff Council, Atlantic Wharf, Cardiff Bay, CF10 4UW E-mail: d.walker@cardiff.gov.uk 

Date: 15 December 2021 
 
Councillor Huw Thomas,  
Leader 
Cardiff Council,  
County Hall, 
Cardiff 
CF10 4UW 
 
 
Dear Huw, 
 
Mid-year Performance Assessment 2021/22: PRAP 14 December 2021 
 
I am pleased to report that the Policy Review and Performance Scrutiny Committee 

formally noted the Council’s Mid-year Performance Assessment 2021/22 at its 

meeting yesterday, endorsing the observations of the Committee’s Performance 

Panel.  

  

The Committee was pleased to hear that all 6 of the Performance Panel’s 

recommendations, and 15 observations with suggested actions, were accepted, 

resulting in 11 amendments to the Mid-year Performance Assessment you will be 

presenting to Cabinet on 16th December 2021. Members also reflected that the 

experience of discussing the Assessment as part of the Performance Panel had been 

a worthwhile experience. 

 

Once again, a sincere thank you for collaborating with scrutiny to inform the 

Assessment and for your ongoing commitment to ensuring scrutiny engagement in 

performance monitoring.  

 

 

 Compliments of the Season, 

 

 

 

COUNCILLOR DAVID WALKER 

CHAIR, POLICY REVIEW AND PERFORMANCE SCRUTINY COMMITTEE 
 
 



City of Cardiff Council, Atlantic Wharf, Cardiff Bay, CF10 4UW E-mail: d.walker@cardiff.gov.uk 

 
cc Members of the PRAP Performance Panel 
Councillor Chris Weaver, Cabinet Member, Finance, Modernisation and Performance 
Paul Orders, Chief Executive  
Gareth Newell, Head of Performance and Partnerships   
Dylan Owen, OM Performance and Policy 

Mr David Hugh Thomas, Chair, Governance & Audit Committee 
Chris Pyke, OM Governance & Audit 
Debi Said, Cabinet Support Officer 
Joanne Watkins, Cabinet Office Manager 


